2009 Blessing of the Fleet

The “2009 Blessing of the Fleet” executive committee is actively seeking donations for this year’s 41st annual Blessing of the Fleet.  Your contribution will greatly assist us in continuing a ceremony that is an integral part of our diverse and colorful community.  This ceremony is a long standing tradition in which a blessing and a prayer is passed on in hopes of ensuring full nets, safety of the boat and it's crew, and for preservation and multiplication of the shrimp harvest.  This celebration goes beyond beautifully decorated boats.  It is an event that also recognizes the importance of the commercial fisherman, the shrimp fishery, and the seafood industry as a whole, to our local community and economy.

This year’s “Blessing of the Fleet” will take place on Sunday, May 3rd, along the Kemah Boardwalk on the Clear Creek Channel.  The boats will rendezvous at 1:00 in Clear Lake, at the entrance to the Channel.  The parade of boats will start at 2:00, and pass in front of the cheering crowds along the Boardwalk where a priest will perform the ceremonial blessing.  At 4:30, there will be an awards ceremony at the Boardwalk Events Plaza, where trophies and prizes will be presented for the best decorated boats in each class.  
Hurricane Ike took a devastating toll on our area last September especially our local shrimpers. Their livelihood was directly affected and many have yet to recover.  Therefore, the main focus of this year’s Blessing of the Fleet will be to help the shrimpers in their recovery efforts. That is why, this year more than ever, we need your support.  Your donation will help to insure the success of this year’s event and the continuation of this unique and important tradition. We would like you to participate in the wonderful event by making a contribution, of any type, which will go directly to the commercial participants.   In return for your contribution, you will be recognized as an event contributor on the web at www.kemah.net and your name will be announced from the judging stand.  This is a great way to show your community pride and have your business be recognized.

If you have any questions please feel free to contact me directly at 713-545-5246 or for additional information go to: www.kemah.net.

Thank you in advance for your help and contribution.
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Thomas E. Hults
Chairman 2009
